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City of Charlotte to Host Public Hearing for
Historic Places Nomination

 
CHARLOTTE, N.C. (May 2, 2025) – The Johnston Building, 212 S. Tryon St., is
up for a historic places nomination by the National Register of Historic
Places. As a Certified Local Government, the Charlotte Historic District
Commission must provide the opportunity for public comment on this
nomination to satisfy federal and state requirements.  
 
The Charlotte Historic District Commission will hold a public hearing
Wednesday, May 14, at 12:30 p.m. on the proposed nomination of the
Johnston Building to the National Register of Historic Places.
 
The public is welcome to attend and provide comment either in person or
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remotely via WebEx. 
 
To participate, residents are asked to email their name, email and phone
number to james.faucette@charlottenc.gov by 10 a.m., Wednesday, May 14.
  
The project is scheduled for presentation to the North Carolina National
Register Advisory Committee at its meeting on June 12. During this meeting,
the committee will decide whether to recommend the nomination for
submittal to the U.S. Department of the Interior, National Park Service, for
final review and listing in the National Register.
 
The National Register is the nation's official list of historic buildings, districts,
archaeological sites and other resources worthy of preservation. More than
3,000 North Carolina properties are now listed in the National
Register. Listing in the National Register places no obligation or restriction on
a private owner using private resources to maintain or alter the property. 
 
To read more about the Johnston Building, visit the Historic Districts
Commission page.

# # #
 
About the City of Charlotte
The City of Charlotte serves over 900,000 residents, focusing on creating a
community where everyone has access to a good-paying job, an affordable home, and a
way to get between the two. The city is committed to maintaining a safe community and
a well-managed government that prioritizes these essentials. Charlotte is ranked 5th on
the U.S. News & World Report’s 150 Best Places to Live in the U.S. in 2024-2025. For the
latest news and updates about city government, visit the citywide newsroom
at charlottenc.gov/City-News, follow @CLTgov on Facebook, Twitter and Instagram,
and subscribe to the City Speaks newsletter. 

 
Lawrence Corley III
Media Relations Manager
Charlotte Communication & Marketing
600 E. 4th Street | Suite 492| Charlotte, NC 28202
(704) 617-6561 | Lawrence.Corley@charlottenc.gov
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